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Summary of Bill 258 as amended:


Assembly Bill 258 prohibits the disposal of automotive oil filers and materials that have been used to absorb spilled or used automotive engine oil in landfills.  Current law already prohibits various items such as lead acid batteries, major appliance and waste oil from being disposed in landfills. $50 will be fined for the first violation, $200 for a second violation and no more then $2000.00 for the third or any subsequent violations.  





The ban takes effect a year after the bill is enacted. 





Assembly Substitute Amendment 1, offered by the bill’s author, creates the following definitions:	


“Oil absorbent materials” means materials that are used to absorb waste oil.


“Oil filter” means a filter for automotive engine oil.


“Waste oil” means any petroleum-derived or synthetic oil that has been used or spilled.  





Assembly Substitute Amendment 1 to AB 258 passed unanimously with a vote of 14 – 0. [Rep. Hraychuck absent]





A Legislative Council Amendment memo was prepared for AB 258





Fiscal Effect:


None





Supporters Message:


Space needs to be preserved in landfills


Oil and oil-based products pose a serious threat to groundwater.


Oil filters and absorbent materials can be effectively recycled.


The price of oil has risen and there is profit to be made in the reprocessing of used oil.





Opponents Message:


Many business already recycle oil filters


Shop rags, paper towels and other absorbent compounds are used routinely for small spills. Shop rags are usually sent out for cleaning and reused.  


Key Supporters:


Representative Mary Hubler (author); Senator Shelia Harsdorf (author); John Reindl, Council on Recycling; Brian King, CRI Recycling Service; Adam Snippen, UW-Green Bay; Dave Feemster, Rock Oil Refining, Inc.; Gary Antoniewicz, Midwest Equipment Dealers Association; Chris Snyder, Wisconsin Auto & Truck Dealers; Laura Krist, Bancroft and Suzanne Bangert, WI DNR. 





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 258, and no one registered against it with the GAB. 





Committee Vote:


On June, 10, 2009 the Assembly Committee on Natural Resources recommended that AB 258 be recommended for passage as amended.  The vote was 14-0. [Rep. Hraychuck absent]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Ginger Mueller; Office of Rep. Jim Ott (6-0486)





























